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Thursday, January 14, 2016
DAILY MESSAGE OF MARY, ROSE OF PEACE, TRANSMITTED IN THE MARIAN CENTER OF
AURORA, TO THE VISIONARY FRIAR ELÍAS DEL SAGRADO CORAZÓN????

Dear children,

Praised be Jesus in your hearts!

Today I wish to announce to you that because of the advent of the Sacred Week at the end of
March, the next Annual Meeting of the children of Mary will again be held at the Marian Center of
Figueira, on the 12th of March of 2016, a time when all of My children consecrated since the year
2013 will have the Grace of participating in some way. We will unite this meeting to the Prayer
Vigil for Peace in the nations.

Dear children, I lovingly wish to see all of My children consecrated as children of Mary on the 12th
of March at the Marian Center of Figueira; it will be a time for the renewal of vows, and in this
way, all will receive My sign of peace for these times.

To those children who will be in other countries and who will not be able to be present on the 12th
of March at the Marian Center of Figueira, in Brazil, at this annual day of the children of Mary, as
from now and in plenty of time, I invite you to send to the communication media of Mercy Mary
TV greetings of peace and of renewal of vows to the Most Holy Mother.

These greetings will be presented the day of the coming together of the children of Mary. In this
way, all of My dear children will be present in a spirit of prayer and of joy during this special day,
when Your Heavenly Mother will bless you.

I wish that two choirs be formed for you to sing to Me on the 12th of March at the Annual Meeting
of the children of Mary. The first choir will be formed by all the children of Mary, who will offer
the Hymn of the children of Mary at the opening of the meeting. The second choir will be formed
by the youths of the Communities of Light of the Marian Centers: of Aurora, of the Child King
(Menino Rei), of the Holy Spirit (Espíritu Santo), and of Figueira, and Your Mother is especially
also inviting the youths of the Nuclei of São Carlos, of Belo Horizonte, of São Paulo, of Rio de
Janeiro, and of Fátima, Portugal. The youth choir will offer in Portuguese the Hymn of the World
Youth Day that will take place this year in Krakow, Poland.

This meeting is expected to give an impulse of peace and mercy.

It will be in this way that all will unite as good Christians to ask for peace and for mercy in these
times.

Good preparation for all!

In the light of the children of Mary, who blesses you,

Your Mother Mary, Rose of Peace


